


CEO & PRESIDENT REPORT  

Dear Members 
It is with great pleasure we present to you the Club’s Forty Eighth Annual report for the financial 
year ending 30th of June 2020. 
 
What a historic year! On the 23rd March 2020 the Federal Government, in its early response to 
COVID 19, shut down many industries including the club industry across the entire country. These 
actions were unprecedented. Not since the Spanish Flu, some one-hundred years ago, has a 
government needed to take such drastic measures. We are in midst of a historic pandemic that will 
be spoken of in the decades ahead. 
 
The 23rd March 2020 will be etched in our history and the club’s DNA forever, as this was the date 
where we shut the club down for 70 days, the first time in our 70 year history, and on this same 
day the Club stood down 35 employees. Shortly after the shutdown the government advised of its 
Jobkeeper Scheme, which allowed the club to retain 27 employees on this government funded 
scheme for 6 months, along with the Cashflow Boast grant. The State government allowed the 
club industry to re-open on the 1st June 2020, under very strict conditions. The swift actions of all 
levels of government are to be commended. 
 
The year in review has seen your club continue to trade from a strong financial position, 
notwithstanding the club being closed for 70 days. Our financial results are impressive given the 
enormous challenges faced by our members, guests, suppliers, trade partners and community, 
with a Net Profit or bottom-line profit of $402,171.00 - a 30% increase on last year’s result. Our 
membership reached new highs this year of 8,500 at the end of June 2020, an increase of 750 
new members in 12 months. 
 
We were able to complete our refurbishments during the shutdown that includes 2 new bars, a 
brand-new set of male and female toilets, along with a new disabled toilet and access ramp into 
the club. The club installed an additional 170 solar panels on the roof adding an additional 66 
kilowatts of capture, the savings of over $1,500 a month are substantial financially and 
environmentally. 
 
Our Community grants program, off the back of our successful financial results, was able to 
provide in-excess of $50,000 in funding to our community over the last 12 months. The Club was 
able to support many smaller projects and not-for-profit community groups via financial 
contributions and in-kind support. The grants program is only made possible by the Club being 
financially successful and strong. 
 
The year ahead will see the Club continue to focus on providing our members, guests, and 
community a COVID safe venue, along with providing a safe workplace for our valued staff.  
 
To our members and community, thank you for your on-going support of our Club. To those that 
have lost loved ones throughout the year, we tender our sincere condolences and to those that are 
at ill at home or elsewhere, we wish you a speedy recovery. 
 
On behalf of the Board, Management and Staff, we would like to wish you and your families a 
Merry Christmas and a happy, healthy 2021. 
 
Warm Regards 
 
 
Guy Diven        Brian Everett 
CEO         President 
 






























































